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We’re getting close to the end here with just ten episodes left in
the series. Unfortunately things were picking up a little bit around
this point as some of the stories FINALLY started moving forward.
There are still about two months to go before Anarchy Rulz so we’re
still weeks away from setting up the show’s card. Let’s get to it.

We open with the last thirty seconds of Rhino Goring Nova to retain
the TV Title. Ok then.

Opening sequence.

After Joel talks about being with a stripper named Alexis in his
Lexus here in Houston, Texas, here’s Cyrus to do the same thing
these two always do. Cyrus brings up the attack at Heat Wave which
was an assault because Cyrus isn’t a wrestler. Tonight though, he
has a wrestling license and is ready to fight Gertner one on one.
This brings out Spike Dudley in a suit jacket but Cyrus isn’t
impressed. The announcers leave as Spike says Heyman isn’t here
tonight because he’s busy in Los Angeles. Therefore, Spike is the
booker tonight and he has an idea. Here’s our opening match.

Cyrus vs. Sandman

A single cane shot brings in Rhino and yeah this isn’t a match.

Justin Credible comes in and Tombstones Sandman, drawing Spike back
in to take a beating of his own. Spike takes a piledriver off the
apron and through a table, leaving Sandman to take a double beating.
Chilly Willy comes out for the save and gives Cyrus a falcon arrow.

Little Guido vs. Mikey Whipwreck

They trade chops in the corner to start with Mikey hammering away in
the corner before slamming Guido’s head onto the mat. Mikey has to
avoid Sal to send him into the post before getting two off a
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superplex. Another distraction lets Tony Mamaluke come in for a
double Russian legsweep from the middle rope for two on Mikey. At
least he can competently cheat. Mikey’s running DDT changes momentum
again and there’s the Whippersnapper, only to have Sal distract the
referee. Mamaluke drops a top rope leg to break up the cover and
chairs Mikey in the head. The Kiss of Death puts Mikey away.

Rating: C. Not the worst here as Mikey is still very underrated
despite being a Triple Crown Champion. It’s nice to see them
actually doing something with Mikey after all these vignettes but
the FBI are only so interesting. At least they’re letting the
talented one do the wrestling instead of Sal and his freak show
“abilities.”

Post match the FBI goes after Mikey, only to have Tajiri of all
people come out for the save.

Earlier tonight, Kid Kash gave Rob Van Dam something close to a
sweat. As in as close as you can get with hurricanrana after
hurricanrana with an occasional dive thrown in.

This episode is dedicated to Gordon Solie. Nothing wrong with that.

Tajiri vs. Steve Corino vs. Jerry Lynn

Corino is sent to the floor early and we get a very fast near fall
sequence from Corino and Lynn. A Tarantula has Lynn in even more
trouble until Corino makes the save. Tajiri is sent outside for some
double teaming from Victory and Corino, only to have Lynn dive onto
both of them for the huge crash. Back in and Corino takes the mist,
only to have Lynn cradle piledrive Tajiri for the elimination.
Thanks to Victory washing his eyes out, Corino does Dusty Rhodes’
Bionic Elbow dance and gets two off a sitout powerbomb.

Jerry starts the one on one portion with a belly to back before a
few rollups get a few near falls each. Corino gets crotched on the
top but Lou E. Dangerously (He manages Corino right?) slips in the
phone so Steve can knock Lynn silly for two. Cue Scotty Anton to
snap Jerry’s neck across the top rope so Corino can hit the Old
School Expulsion (reverse Twist of Fate) for the pin.

Rating: C. Not the worst match in the world here as they let the
wrestlers wrestle. That being said, I’m still not a fan of having
the third man get eliminated in the first few minutes so they can do
a singles match without doing a singles match. It doesn’t help that



I’ve lost track of who is on who’s side in this huge stable war. You
know, assuming ECW is considered a stable of course.

The beatdown is on but Tommy Dreamer comes out and we’ve got a main
event.

Tommy Dreamer vs. Scotty Anton

Well kind of as Victory beats on Jazz in the ring as Dreamer and
Anton fight in the crowd. The people actually in the match come back
to ringside with Dreamer beating on Anton until Scotty sends him
into a ladder. Why is there a ladder there? Not important of course.
Dreamer is busted open but is still able to send Anton into the
ladder in the corner.

A superplex off the ladder (which was laid over the middle rope so
that didn’t add much) drops Anton and it’s time to bridge the ladder
over two chairs. Naturally it’s Dreamer being suplexed onto the
ladder, which is horribly bent. The Clapper goes on so Jazz chairs
Anton in the head. Dreamer drops an elbow onto a chair onto Anton’s
face for the pin.

Rating: D+. Remember all those times I’ve told you that Scotty Anton
isn’t very good and has no business being on these shows? That’s
still the case, as this really wasn’t much to see. Dreamer doing
tremendous harm to his body is entertaining enough but how many
times can I see it before it loses its interest?

Cyrus makes Rhino/Justin Credible vs. Sandman/Chilly Willy for the
first round of the Tag Team Title tournament. Justin says no way but
Rhino promises to make him do it. Francine drags him away and Rhino
rants a lot to end the show.

Overall Rating: C-. Some stuff happened, the wrestling wasn’t great,
the angles didn’t really change and we have a single match announced
for next week. In other words, it’s your run of the mill ECW on TNN
and that’s not the most interesting show in the world. This could
have been much worse but the same problems are still here: nothing
happens. When is the last time you remember something interesting
happening on this show? I can’t remember it and that’s a big reason
why this show didn’t last long.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my
new book, KB’s WWE Grab Bag at Amazon for just $3.99 at:
https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01IH7O904



And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling
books at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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